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Dear Friends,                                                                                           26 March 2019
In February, we made a preliminary visit to the three settlements we visit on a regular basis to meet for Bible studies. After a short break away to the UK to visit family, it was important for the church members to see that we were back and ready for action. On this trip we organized the next pastoral retreat in Rio Verde. We arranged it for the end of February beginning of March. We had 34 participants compared to 18 at the last retreat in December. I had to turn some away, because space to put everyone up was becoming an issue. We were also very short of water due to lack of rain. The water levels in the cisterns were very low. But we managed.
The time went very well with a high level of participation. There were some new participants who were a bit shy, but we will work on them!
Our topic was on prayer. I also gave them homework to do: a list of Paul’s prayers for them to study and we will follow up on these in the next retreat. We also looked at the Church’s internal regulations. This produced a lot of discussion because other religious groups come and disappear, often leaving confusion. So, this puts the Anglican Church in a different light, that it is serious and has an order to it! And that we are all accountable. We are part of a wider church.
The Bishop has given us two dates, one in July and one In August to do confirmations. Don’t fall off your seats; we have over 500 to do in La Patria alone. These will be split into two groups, at opposite ends of the settlement, so that people can choose where is more convenient for them. The Bishop can carry out the remaining ordinations for presbyters and deacons in our next pastoral retreat at Rio Verde, from the 5-11 of May. He hasn’t got time to go to each community. Our present Bishop, Peter Barttlet leaves the Diocese of Paraguay in October this year. At the moment, a search is going on for a new Bishop. Please pray for this process.
I am presently waiting for the funding from SAMS Ireland to buy a second hand vehicle for our use in the Chaco Ministry. This will be jointly financed with CMS. Later CMS are due to take up on the vehicles ‘running costs. Thank you to all who contributed to this extra expense.
[bookmark: _GoBack]A big thank you for the gift of 150 pounds you gave us from your Christmas offerings and also for the 500 pounds you gave towards another vehicle for our Chaco work.
Greetings,
Chris
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